
Installation of Fire & Security Systems for Vision Retail Park at NMRN-Hartlepool 
Clarifications & Responses Issue 2 

Q1- We can’t see anything to say whether the ceilings are suspended or open plan and the height 

of the interior? 

The Unit ceilings are a mixture of primarily open plan with beams, various stud wall rooms with 

toilets/kitchen area and also suspended ceiling areas. It is the responsibility of the Company 

submitting the tender to take accurate measurements of the space, to allow themselves to design 

appropriate Fire & Security systems. 

We encourage all interested in this tender opportunity to book a site visit to the VRP building with 

robert.james@nmrn.org.uk whilst opportunity is there. 

Q2- Would we be able to use a 3rd-party for the installation of the security systems? 

Please see in Annex A in relation to 3rd Party for installations and our requirements for those bidding 

for this work; 

• Annex A 1.4 – 9 

• Annex A 1.10 
 

Also ensure that in the ITT all relevant information relating to subcontractors is completed in full.  

UPDATE- All suppliers must hold relevant qualifications and accreditations as specified within the 

tender if they’re working on either Fire or Security systems, likewise for any other works. 

Q3- Could you please clarify if you will be providing any access equipment for all sites? 

The floor is currently unfinished however any damage caused by a company will be rechargeable. If 

crawler boards (or equivalent) are deemed necessary, then they need to be provided and the cost of 

this made clear. 

 

Submission Deadline is Wednesday 20th September 2023 at Midday (1200) 

All submission are to be sent to tenders@nmrn.org.uk 
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